
 
 

QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS REPORT  
 

To: 
 
From:  
 
Subject: 
 
 
Reference: 
 

Bidders 
 
UNDP Lebanon 
 
Below are the questions and answers that were discussed during the site visit meeting 
that took place on Jan 18th, 2018 at 10:00 am;  
 
Construction of a ground water tank and extension of the water network in Charqiyeh 
- LBN/CO/ITB/04/18 
 

 
UNDP Lebanon Procurement Unit has received several questions regarding the subject Tendering 
Procedure. All questions received to-date are documented below with respective answers. 
 

Questions and Answers 
 

1. Q. 
 
A. 

A bidder inquired about the access to the water tank location. 
 
Chaqieh municipality representative confirmed that there is a dirt road access to the 
water tank location 

2. Q. 
 
A. 

A bidder inquired about the availability of dump location and its distance from the site. 
 
Charqieh municipality representative confirmed that there is a dump site within the limits 
of Charqieh village and it’s around 2 Km away from the site. 

3. 
 
 
 
 

Q. 
 
 
A. 
 

A bidder asked about the length of the unpaved section of the path of the inlet and outlet 
lines. 
 
UNDP representative clarified that the length of the unpaved section is 300 m, and the re-
pavement quantity is only 400 m since both inlet and outlet pipes are in the same trench. 

4. Q. 
 
A. 

A bidder asked about the depth of boreholes 
 
UNDP representative confirmed that the depth of boreholes is 6 m maximum as 
mentioned in BOQ item 2.8.2. 

5. Q. 
 
A. 

A bidder asked about the type of contract and if it is re-measurable. 
 
UNDP representative stressed that this is a lump sum contract and the quantities are not 
re-measurable once the contract is signed, and it is the bidders responsibility to review all 
the documents and raise any issue during the tender period. 

6.  
Note 

UNDP representative clarified to the bidders that it’s the responsibility of the contractor 
to repair any damage of the existing infrastructure. 

 


